

United Community Services of Johnson County

Board Members

Kate Allen, President Patricia A. All, EdD Brian S. Brown Jennifer Bruning Tara S. Eberline Robin Harrold Thomas Herzog Rev. Lee Jost Roxann Kerr Lindsey Donna Lauffer **Justin Nichols** Hon. Donald Roberts Sandra Sanchez Maury L. Thompson **Kevin Tubbesing** Rick Worrel Rebecca Yocham

Date: February 28, 2019

Valorie Carson, Community Planning Director United Community Services of Johnson County 12351 W. 96th, Ter., Ste. 200 Lenexa, KS 66215

Dear Chairman Wilborn and members of the Senate Judiciary Committee:

Thank you for the opportunity to testify in support of **SB 150**. United Community Services of Johnson County (UCS) is a nonprofit agency that provides data analysis, leads collaborative planning, and mobilizes resources to enhance the availability and delivery of health and human services in Johnson County and the surrounding region. We are also the lead agency for the **Johnson County Continuum of Care on Homelessness** and regularly collaborate with homeless service providers, including domestic violence agencies.

The Continuum of Care conducts a one-day count of all households experiencing homelessness within our county each January to better understand who is experiencing homelessness locally, their needs, and gaps in services. In the 2018 point in time count of homelessness, almost half of households experiencing homelessness in Johnson County Kansas were doing so because they were actively fleeing domestic violence or sexual assault. 50% of all children who were homeless in the county were homeless due to domestic violence in their families.

UCS is committed to ending homelessness in our community and emergency shelter beds for those who are fleeing domestic violence and sexual assault make up most of our year-round shelter. Once households have acted to ensure their immediate safety and the safety of their household's members, they must then turn around and reestablish housing.

This can be a challenge – not only do they need to consider where they will be safe, but they are also often faced with debts and past evictions related to fleeing. More than two of five households who were homeless because they were fleeing domestic violence or sexual assault in 2018 reported that they had had an eviction that now affected their ability to regain and maintain stable housing. SB 150 would reduce the likelihood that debts and past evictions related to fleeing domestic violence or sexual assault would be a barrier to regaining permanent housing once the household has established safety. It would also reduce the likelihood that those experiencing domestic violence or sexual assault might need to choose between living without fear and abuse or maintaining stable housing for their families.

UCS as the Continuum of Care's lead agency advocates for policies that support survivors of domestic violence and sexual assault and their families establish stable housing where they can live free of violence and abuse.

Council of Advisors

Gary Anderson Mary Birch Dick Bond Pat Colloton David Cook, PhD Hon. Peggy Dunn Hon. Ed Eilert Jeffrey O. Ellis SuEllen Fried Ellen Hanson Terrie Huntington **Audrey Langworthy** Penny Postoak Ferguson Jill Quigley Tom Robinett **Clint Robinson** Carol Sader Joseph Sopcich, PhD **Brad Stratton** Charlie Sunderland Elaine Tatham, PhD Stephen Tatum David Warm

Executive Director
Julie K. Brewer

